

Our Ref. 77/12/342 (25)-VS/kp

5 September 2025

APPU members:

Afghanistan, Australia, Bangladesh, Bhutan, Brunei Darussalam, Cambodia, China, Fiji, India, Indonesia, Iran, Japan, Korea, Lao PDR, Malaysia, Maldives, Mongolia, Myanmar, Nauru, Nepal, New Zealand, Pakistan, Papua New Guinea, Philippines, Samoa, Singapore, Solomon Islands, Sri Lanka, Thailand, Tonga, Vanuatu and Vietnam

Subject: Invitation to the APPU Pre-Congress Coordination Meeting (7 September 2025) in Dubai, United Arab Emirates

Dear Sir/ Madam,

Warm greetings from the Asian-Pacific Postal Union (APPU)!

As the 28th Universal Postal Congress in Dubai draws near, I trust that you and your delegation are making your final preparations for the Congress. We at the Asian-Pacific Postal Union are very much looking forward to welcoming you on this important occasion and to working closely together throughout the Congress.

As informed during the online meeting on 29th August, to support smooth coordination among APPU member countries during the 28th Universal Postal Congress, you are cordially invited to a brief pre-Congress meeting of all APPU delegations as per the details below:

Date: Sunday, 7 September 2025

Venue: "Bureau of Congress" (in the Congress venue)

Assembly Time: 16:45 Hrs **Meeting Time:** 17:00 - 17:45 Hrs

Agenda of the meeting

- Reviewing important items on the Congress agenda that are most relevant to APPU members
- To share the final list of CA/ POC candidates from the APPU
- To share practical updates and other key information for the week
- To facilitate networking and coordination among APPU delegations

For any questions or assistance regarding the meeting, Mr. Sandeep KP, Consultant, APPU, may be contacted at **sandeep@appu-bureau.org**.

We look forward to welcoming you to Dubai. Wishing you and your delegation safe and pleasant travels.

Yours faithfully

Dr. Vinaya Prokash Singh Secretary-General REAU

Postal Address

www.appu-bureau.org

Telephone/ telefax/ E-mail

Tel: +66 (0) 2 573 3831 Fax: +66 (0) 2 573 1161 E-mail: admin@appu-bureau.org

P.O. Box 1 Laksi Post Office Bangkok 10210 Thailand